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Committee Secretary 
Senate Standing Committees on Environment and Communications 
PO Box 6100  
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
By email: ec.senate@aph.gov.au    

19 June 2023 
 

 
To the Committee,  
 
Subject: Inquiry into the Nature Repair Market Bill 2023 and Nature Repair Market (Consequential 
Amendments) Bill 2023 [Provisions] 
 
The Central Land Council (CLC) welcomes the opportunity to provide a submission to the Committee’s 
inquiry into the Nature Repair Market Bill 2023 and Nature Repair Market (Consequential 
Amendments) Bill 2023 [Provisions]. 
 
This submission builds on our submission on the exposure draft of the Nature Repair Market Bill, 
submitted to the Department of Climate Change, Energy, the Environment and Water (DCCEEW) in 
March 2023. We invite the Committee to consider both our earlier submission (provided at 
Attachment A1) and this letter, which provides updated commentary on the bill and proposed market.  
 
While there have been some improvements to the Bill, the majority of CLC’s recommendations made 
in March remain. In particular, we wish to emphasise: 

 Our concerns with the consent provisions in the Bill. 

 Other concerns that relate to the rights and interests of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

peoples. 

 The need for stronger environmental laws and continued public investment in Indigenous-led land 

management as the most effective and efficient means to improve biodiversity outcomes, and 

protect the interests of and provide economic opportunities for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander peoples. 

 
The Nature Repair Market has the potential to make a positive contribution to the protection of our 
ecosystems, and create important economic opportunities for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples on their country. However, this will require:  

 Very careful market design supported by well-designed legislation.  

 Appropriate and adequately resourced regulatory arrangements.  

 Resourcing to support the participation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples in the new 

market. 

 A continued commitment by government to increase public investment in protecting the 

environment and strengthen legal protections for the environment and Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander cultural values.   

  

                                                           
1 Also available on the CLC website. 
















